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      Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council   
MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

held at 7.30pm on the 9th March 2021 via Zoom
MEETING NUMBER 13 
Present:

Councillor P Holmes (Chairman)



Councillor’s: K Bland, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs A Roberts, Mrs M Webber, F Allen, Mrs V Allen



2 members of the public



Clerk Tina Rogers-Smith

Apologies: Cllr B Alldred
Chairman Cllr P Holmes welcomed all to the meeting.
Police Report for February 2021 7.30-7.40pm
Police not present this evening, report compiled by PCSO 6978 Darren Samuel.
Once again variety has been the name of the game this month. There have been five ASB type incidents reported across Ward. Not forgetting the monthly COVID complaints.

In the January report I mentioned Off Road Bikes were causing issues on Withington Avenue and Crowe Wood. I’m pleased to report 2 of these bikes have in early Feb been seized by Paul and myself and have since been crushed. There are still one or two in the area but we believe these to be travelling in from another area and unrelated. 

 A car was also seized in Culcheth following a stop by Road Policing Officers. This is due to the driver not having valid insurance for the vehicle.

Speed enforcement was carried out in both Croft and Culcheth in the last month. More offences were recorded in Culcheth with twenty-eight offences recorded on Wigshaw Lane over two sessions and five on Common Lane.  Two locations both in Croft had 0 activations. Enforcement will continue of course throughout March.

There have been requests for other locations in Croft to be looked at by residents. As a result, I am currently working with Police HQ to check suitability for these locations. 

Finally, engagement has recommenced with Schools in controlled conditions.  I have been into St Lewis primary to conduct a lesson for the 10 pupils in class. This was livestreamed to those studying at home. The subject was online safety which is increasingly important with children online more during lockdown.  

The below stats outline incidents during January 01/01/21 – 31/01/21

Anti-Social Behaviour   

Culcheth.  5 reports - 2 serious ASB incidents from Shaw Street which resulted if youths being removed from the area by parents; 1 off road bikes now seized; 2 verbal arguments between adults.              

Glazebury - 2 from Bents involving Travelers.  Croft- no reports.
Burglary Dwelling - Culcheth: No Reports  Croft: No reports  Glazebury: No reports

Burglary Others   Nothing to report.

Clerk to forward Councillor’s comments as follows

a PCSO Samuels needs PC account details.

b Bikes remain a problem eg one doing wheelies on Warrington Road on 7th March with no number plate visible.

c Parking on Broseley Lane has been a problem. There are no yellow lines but gaps must be left between vehicles to allow traffic to pass and the police can enforce this. The site manager has responsibility.

d Information on the recent accident by the New Inn would be useful as there has been property damage.

Meeting opened at 7.40pm
1. Opening 
1.1 Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests

Cllr J Grime declared an interest in 6.3.

. 

1.2
Localism Act 2011 - Dispensations



There had been no requests for dispensations.
2.
To receive apologies for unavoidable absence 

Apologies received from Cllr B Alldred.
 3
Minutes of Meeting Number 12

Resolution 11/2021
That the amended minutes of the meeting held on 9th February 2021 be accepted as a true record. 

Agreed by all.

4        Matters Arising  

[i] Livewire / Culcheth High
Cllr V Allen gave an update following communication with Emma Hutchinson. It is confirmed that 2 Community Rooms, which can open into one room, are provided free of charge.  Cllr Bland reported that at the beginning youth provision should have been in place but Sure Start took over the rooms and there was a lack of publicity regarding Community use. Cllr Grime has previously used a room every two months. They were used by MAD. There were film nights but youngsters are not keen to return to school. Travel is difficult for many community members. Cllr M Smith has received no replies from Mr Broomhead or anyone else at WBC.
The initial consultation period has ended and it is noted that online questions were ‘leading’ which is likely to have impacted results.

Working with WBC, Livewire intend to carry out a Community Impact Assessment.  The PC would like to be involved in the design of this and the decision-making process. Cllr Allen would like both the Parish and Borough representatives to be included.
[ii] Culcheth Sports Club
Communications have been received. The PC has submitted its comments to planning.

[iii] Flooding         
All have seen Croft PC’s letter regarding the flooding.
[iv]   HS2 letter noted.
Clerk to contact Emma Hutchinson
Clerk to send letter to WBC, United Utilities, Environment Agency and the Railways
5.
To receive a Borough Council Report 

Borough Councillor Report
 for March 2021

There was a meeting of the Borough Council on 1st March, to pass the budget.  Cathy Mitchell’s speech started with the £173 million reductions we have experienced since 2010, and we will have a further £52.5 million to save in addition to this over the next 4 years.  We get the fifth lowest council tax locally for historical reasons, and second lowest settlement funding.

The budget for 2020/2021 was £140.6 million.  The new budget for 2021/2022 to keep the same level of service would be £161.8m but we will have only £150.2m available, so we have £11.6m savings to be made.  (This is after our investment income).

The £150m available will be made up from £108m in council tax (that is 72% of our income, much higher than in 2010).  We get £31m from business rates, (20% of our income), although we actually raise £108m - we only get 29% of our business rates, much less than average.  We hope to get £7m out of various Government grants.  And we need to take £4m from reserves.

For each £1 that we spend, 44p goes to support for the older and more vulnerable of our residents.  23p for children (excluding education), and 5p for other young people needing support.  This social support is 72p in every pound.  28p is left for all the other services, including the ‘visible’ services such as bins and roads.

Closing the gap – a council tax rise of 4.98%, the highest allowed.  This will bring in £5.1m.  Also proposed is further investment, developing green energy, building new homes to generate income, managing demand, and digital technological transformation.

Council borrowing continues to attract criticism.  The total debt is £1.3 billion.  Of this, asset backed and easily saleable property covers £866m.  The net non-treasury borrowing is £406m, which is similar to most authorities.  Much of this is historic debt.

Our investments have continued to do well in this difficult year.  We have collected 95% of the rent on our commercial property during lockdown.  This relates to the fact that we have avoided high street investment and focused on logistics and food retail.  The loans we have made to housing associations are all secured on property.

We could pay off these debts; but we would lose £20m income per year.  The question to be answered by people who criticise the debt is: what £20m of services would you cut?

6.
To receive reports from Sub-Committees

6.1 Finance Sub-Committee 
There has been no meeting and the next Finance Meeting will be on 30th March at 6pm.
Clerk to go to Nat West Bank 

Cllr S Bland to list youth groups for clerk

6.2 Parish Land and Environment Sub-Committee 

Cllr M Webber reported on the last meeting and the minutes were reviewed.

Clerk to request speed monitoring on Common lane
Resolution 12/2021

That the minutes of the meeting held on the 23rd February 2021 be accepted as a true record.

Agreed by all.

6.3 Planning Working Group


Cllr Mrs Grime left the meeting for this item of business.



[i] Cllr Johnson gave her report. Members noted applications and comments to be submitted. 
Planning comments to be submitted as agreed.

Resolution 13/2021

That the minutes of the meeting held on the 26th January 2021 be accepted as a true record.

Agreed by all.
7.
a Applications for Financial Assistance


None 

b To approve payment on accounts presented for March 2021
Resolution 14/2021

        That accounts for March be approved for payment. Agreed by all.

 8
Correspondence

Routine emails


Residents letters


Traffic notices



Census


Covid testing at Croft
Clerk to respond referring to WBC where appropriate
9      Chairman’s Communications

       Actions from this evening’s meetings were agreed
12     To confirm Date and Venue of Next Meeting   - 7.30pm on 13th April 2021 via zoom

Closed 8.40pm
Public Forum 8.40-8.50pm
Mrs C Benson 
a Drains/gulleys

Thanked the PC for seeking information on drain and gully cleaning.
WBC Craig has been taking photos and video of problems to liaise with John Ansall.

Although some work has been done there are full gutters etc.

b The Raven – request for an update.

Cllr Johnson informed that the PC comments have been submitted and we await a decision.

Mr A Mortimer

a Livewire – if they withdraw what happens to the Facilities at The School? Will they use them?

PC will ask further questions.

b  Daten – there must be a constitution in place.

c Fibre - Openreach can’t get full service. People may have been misled.
Residents were thanked for attending and the PC will act on issues raised,

DATE:

SIGNATURE:

PAGE  
1

